Education Board —

continued from page 1

In view of the responsibilities of the General Secretary for admission of members, Associates and Fellows, the Board has agreed that the General Secretary should have access to agenda papers and minutes of the Board.

3 Review of Course Recognition Procedures

The Association's course recognition procedures are reviewed regularly in the light of the Board's increasing experience in assessment of courses, and to ensure that procedures keep pace with developments in education for librarianship. Panels now remain on site for an additional day to prepare their report, and some further modifications are under consideration. These relate to the role of Board members in giving advice to schools, the timing of first recognition visits, and giving schools the option to withdraw requests for recognition before a final decision is made on courses.

4 Library technician courses by external study

The Board has discussed a paper by Ian Miller which considers some of the issues involved in teaching library technician courses externally. At this time only the Victorian Certificate of Applied Social Science (Library Technician) is taught partially by external study.

The Board does not believe that there is presently a need for criteria for assessment of these courses taught externally.

5 Review of By-laws and Regulations

Under the revised By-laws which came into effect in 1982, the Board of Examiners consists of only those three professional members of the Board of Education who are elected by the Professional Committee of General Council. The functions of the Board of Examiners are to make recommendations to Council on the admission of Associates and Fellows.

The Board of Education has now had an opportunity to consider the new arrangements, and believes that the membership

of the Board of Examiners is now too limited for the important role it performs. The Board has recommended to Council that all professional members of the Board of Education should be members of the Board of Examiners.

It has also proposed a rewording of Regulation B7, which relates to admission of Associates, to place emphasis on recognised professional qualifications, rather than on the Registration Examination. Further information about this item will be published in *InCite*.

6 Items for future consideration

Board members are considering a number of items for discussion at future meetings. These include the report of the Committee of Inquiry into Management Education in Australia (the Ralph Committee), the relationship between (tertiary) qualifications and the licence to practise, and methods of evaluating the teaching/learning environment in education for librarianship.

7 Continuing Education

The national program for *Managing People at Work* was launched most successfully in Hobart in June, and will continue in Canberra, Rockhampton, Sydney and Ballarat in September-November. *Libraries and Industrial Relations* has been held in Sydney and Melbourne, and further sessions are planned for Adelaide and Canberra.

Development of 1983 programs is well underway. Topics include time management, financial management, micro-computer applications in libraries, marketing and libraries, pressure groups and access to information. A series of technical briefings on topical items such as digital data networks, AV copyright and computer security are also planned.

The four principal overseas speakers for LAA22 are undertaking a number of continuing education activities with LAA divisions, affiliated groups and libraries while in Australia. See Happenings for details.

Sue Phillips Assistant Executive Director

C.E. Charivari*

THIS CONFERENCE number of *InCite* marks the first appearance of what is intended to be a regular column of news (and views) on continuing education.

Charivari will aim to alert you to the Association's plans and programs, noteworthy c.e. developments at home and overseas, and thought-provoking and informative publications.

Though the Board of Education's report elsewhere in this issue summarises continuing education developments, two items likely to be of particular interest to members are discussed more fully below.

1982 Programs — Managing People at Work

Librarians who are responsible for directing or supervising the work of others will have a chance to hone their skills in this area of management by attending 'Managing People at Work,' the Association's second national program for 1982. This is a short but *intensive* course which examines the responsibilities of supervisors in libraries, considers problems arising in day-to-day management, and explores techniques for handling them.

After a successful launching in Hobart in June, the program will be going on circuit to Canberra (17-18 September), Rockhampton (4-5 October), Sydney (22-23 October), and Melbourne (4-5 November).

Workshops dealing with other aspects of management are included in plans for 1983.

Program Planning is a matter that the Board of Education's CE Committee and I have been pondering for some time. At present we have no substantial profile of members' needs and interests since our information is obtained intermittently from a variety of cources.

With the Board's approval, we now propose to solicit members' opinions on various aspects of continuing education by means of an insert in *InCite*. We are well aware of the methodological and other pitfalls in such an approach, but it is one that we are prepared to try in order to broaden our planning base.

Members will be asked to indicate their preferences concerning the subject matter, length, mode of offering, level, timing, location and cost of our c.e. programs.

The insert will appear in *InCite* no17, but Conference goers may obtain advance copies from the LAA stand. Why not invest an hour in *this* planning process?

Merilyn Bryce
Continuing Education Officer

*Often defined as 'din or hurly-burly' but take heart *Punch* was subtitled the London Charivari.

ANNUAL SYMPOSIUM

The Planning Process

KURING-GAI COLLEGE OF ADVANCED EDUCATION

SCHOOL OF LIBRARY AND INFORMATION STUDIES

Friday 10 September 1982 1.30pm-8.30pm

Guest speakers: Dr W. Boyd Rayward (Dean, The Graduate Library School, University of Chicago, USA)

Mr Charles Robinson (Director, Baltimore County Public Library, Maryland, USA)

Ms Susan Edwards (Lecturer, Department of Information Studies, Kuring-gai CAE, Lindfield)

Cost: \$10.00 Graduates of KCAE \$15.00 Others Everyone welcome

For application form and further information phone: Alison Burkhardt (02)467 9336.

Applications close: 6 September 1982

Want something eye-catching for Adelaide?

The LAA's 'limited edition' of T-shirts and Sloppy Joes cannot be bettered.

A must for joggers during those early morning peregrinations through Adelaide (see page 11).

Available from the LAA office, or the LAA stand at LAA22.